                                                                            DRAFT ONLY

                 STOKE CANON PARISH COUNCIL
A Parish Council  Meeting of Stoke Canon Parish Council was held in The Bridge on Thursday 3rd May 2018 at 7.30pm.
Those present were Derek Boustred (Chair), Sarah Poole, Kate Scott-Clarke, Angela Richards, Ray Bloxham, Sara Randall-Johnson and Neville Bennett (Clerk).
Agenda
1. Apologies for Absence.
Simon Grundy.
2. Election of Chairman and Deputy Chairman

Derek Boustred was elected Chairman and Kate Scott-Clarke Deputy Chairman – both unanimously.
3. Election of Representing Officers

Councillors will continue their current responsibilities.
4. Minutes of previous meeting (circulated).
These were agreed and signed as a correct record.
5. Matters Arising.    
i)  Village Survey.

The final draft will be available shortly.
ii)  Repair of Stoke Canon to Rewe footpath. Report on progress
The plans for the work on the footpath have been approved by Highways. Quotes for the work are at an advanced stage and when completed appropriate grants will be applied for by both parishes. It was suggested that volunteer input should be costed in the grant application.
iii) Helicopter landing site. Grant availability.
It was suggested that talks should be held with the organizers to check whether a site was needed in all villages particularly when they were located close to each other. SR-J to check.
iv) Building works at 2 Fortescue Cottages.
Negotiations with the owner and the builder continue with regard to clearing the site, which will be done shortly. Much of the delay in clearing has been caused by the very wet weather.

v)  Dog fouling complaint.

EDDC has provided stickers which will soon be placed in the most affected areas.
6. Reports
i)   Report from PCSO Steve Trail. Not present.
ii)  Report from EDDC Councillor. See Parish Meeting minutes.
iii) Report from DCC Councillors. See Parish Meeting minutes
iv) Highways. Derek Boustred. The drains on the High Street are to be cleared by highways. DB to raise the date of this with Highways. 
v)  Play Park. Angela Richards. The annual inspection of the play park has been completed and found satisfactory except for some wear and splits on the seat edges of one of the swings. It was decided to purchase two new seats.
vi) Footpaths. Sarah Poole   Sarah to contact PPP with regard to requesting funds to purchase gravel to spread on the worst affected parts of the footpath to Brampford Speke
7. Matters Requiring Discussion.
i) Play park inspection report. See above.
ii) General Data Protection Regulations: To consider a draft Privacy Notice and a draft Personal Data Audit. The Privacy Notice and Data Audit were discussed and agreed as formal parish council policy. These will be published on the web site.
8. Financial Matters.

i) Annual Audit.

The audit and significant variations together with the Annual Governance statement were discussed and agreed and signed by the Chairman. The Annual Internal Audit Report was agreed and signed by the internal auditor. These documents will be placed on the web site.

ii) Payments Out
North Devon Council. Clerks salary . £407.72
The Bridge.  Hire  £18.00

DDC. Village clear up. £336.00
N.Bennett. £35.00  Reimbursement of ICO registration. 
Hoopers Services. £260.80. Cutting play park and verges.

C.Burrows. £260. Cutting of Stoke Canon/Rewe footpath.

DALC. Subscription. £143.41

Stoke Canon PCC. Hire of hall for defibrillator training.  £12.00

iii) Payments In:
DCC. Parish Paths Partnership.  £400.00

EDDC. Part precept.  £5000.00

iii) Bank balance @ 01.05.18 - £13050.13.
9. Planning Matters. 
None

10. Any Other Business.
None
11. Questions from the public.

None

12.  Date of Next Meeting.
Thursday 5th July 2018 .
